Lake of the Woods **Democratic Club** Newsletter by Valerie Smallwood

April 2022

Club Chairman

LOW Democratic Club P.O. Box 1351 Locust Grove, VA 22508



100 People Registered for the Luncheon with Abigail!

Are you on the guest list? You don't want to miss this exciting Club event! Democrats and a couple Independents from all over the 7th District have registered for this Fundraising Luncheon to support Abigail in the midterm election. In addition, the Chairmen or their representative for Democratic Committees from Caroline, Culpeper, Fredericksburg, Greene, Madison and Orange will be joining us to show their support. There's only a few days left to register. Go to www.lowdemocrats.org and reserve vour seat.

Abigail will be bringing signs, bumper stickers and buttons for you to pick up as you leave. Bring your cameras and get your photo taken with Abigail!

Stephen Farnsworth Discusses the Biden Presidency

Mark your calendars for Saturday, April 30th from 3 to 5 PM. Join us for this free event to be held in the Lake of the Woods Community Center in the auditorium. Once again, political pundit, Dr. Farnsworth will give us his assessment of the current political reality. Following his lecture, there will be a question and answer period. Light refreshments will be served.

OOPS! Club Picnic Date is Saturday, June 11

I got the date wrong in the last Newsletter. As always we will have a delicious spread of food to enjoy. Are you interested in volunteering to help with the picnic? Contact one of our Special Events Co-Chairs Karen Newman and Lynne Meyers. KLJNewman@gmail.com or LynneMeyers@verizon.net



Solar Energy Question

At the February Meeting someone had asked Sarah Marshall, our speaker from Dominion Energy, if Orange County would benefit from allowing the electric company to install solar panels on several acres.

Sarah wrote to us that the answer is YES in two ways! First, Orange County will benefit from taxes paid on the panels and equipment. The Second, is that Dominion Energy will pay property taxes.

We sure had fun at the Memorabilia Happy Hour last Friday. Jen made a great bartender! Thanks Orange County Democratic Committee!

Democratic Club Book Club

We meet every other month. The next Book Club meeting will be on Thursday, April 14th. The meeting will be held at the home of Jane Haltmaier who lives at 101 Flat Run.

We are reading The Three Mothers by Anna Malaika Tubbs. This is about how the mothers of Martin Luther King, Malcom X and James Baldwin shaped a nation. Want to join us? Contact Book Club Chairman, Sheila Clark at sheilaclark769@gmail.com or call her at 540-972-0305.

The May Club Meeting

Our May meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 11th in classroom 2 at the LOW Community Center. Doors open at 1 PM for socializing. The program begins at 1:30 PM. The speaker will be from LOWLINC. This organization serves seniors at Lake of the Woods. LOWLINC services include transportation, pet care and dog walking, light home maintenance (such as changing light bulbs, smoke alarm batteries, etc.), friendly visits, social activities, referrals to preferred service providers (including painters, plumbers, landscapers and electricians), and technology assistance for help with computers and other devices. Annual membership fee applies. Could you use this service? Come with your questions.